

WESTON HIGH SCHOOL

Paul Peri, Principal perip@weston.org

Kelly Flynn, Asst. Principal flynnk@weston.org

444 Wellesley Street Weston, MA 02493 (781)786-5800 Fax: (781)786-5829

Dear Wildcat Parents, Guardians and Students-

Welcome to a rainy wet week ahead, but also welcome to Spirit Week! Below, please find the posting of each of the spirit days ahead. Helping us with our school spirit is the addition of our Wildcat statue gifted by the Class of 2020! If you go to Twitter @WestonHS1 you'll see some great pictures! It's been a lot of fun watching students pat, high five, fist bump, and rub the Wildcat statue's head all on its first day of installation. Go Cats!

We also want to thank the Class of 2019 for their donation of a wonderful bench located at the end of the loop in front of the building. The beautiful bench is the perfect place for students to hangout or wait for a ride. Thank you Class of 2019!

Today's memo features two subjects. Please be on the lookout for two additional communications this week that feature an upcoming MetroWest Health survey, Halloween school costume guidelines, and the opening of an amazing online school store! But first:

Expectations/Consequences:

Now that school is back in full swing and everyone is aware of WHS policies & procedures, we are going to start up our **detention program** again.

Detention will be held on Mondays & Wednesdays for one hour. Detention supersedes any practice, game, rehearsal, or outside obligation-meaning, if you do not want to serve or have other obligations then don't do something that could warrant a detention!

Students are expected to bring and do school work and no food is allowed.

The most common infractions for detention are:

- Cutting a class, including study halls.
- Being tardy 3 times to a class or to school.
- Leaving school grounds.
 - With the exception of seniors, who have open campus privileges; or juniors with a last block free, students are not to leave school grounds during the school day unless dismissed through the Attendance Office. Students must have a parental phone call or note presented before 10:00 am to the Attendance Office, and the student must sign the Dismissal Register at the Attendance Office in order to receive permission to leave the building for reasons unrelated to school programs.

Masking/Immunocompromised:

In preparation for anticipated changes to the mask policy in the high school, WHS has been asked to inquire if there are immunocompromised students who would require the continuation of masking in their classrooms.

Please let our school nurse Ms. Rizza know if this is something that pertains to you/your student. Any information you provide will be handled with discretion and shared only with those members of administration who will be required to address these accommodations.

Please reach out with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Paul Peri and Kelly Flynn